
 

COVID-19 UPDATE NO. 8 
Sunday, 1 November 2020 

Dear Members, 

We regret to inform you that we now have a fourth COVID-19 case (C4s) this is 

one of the Clubhouse Men’s Changing Room (MCR) staff. This staff was in 

close contact with C1 on 24 October 2020 and C2 on 26 October 2020.  

C4s is from the first batch of 48 staff and caddies that were in the close contact 

list from C1. They were all tested by the Ministry of Health (MOH) on 28 October 

2020, and are all currently under home quarantine.  

The MCR area has a high traffic flow and is a high area of contact, The 

Committee (TC) would like to advise all those who have used the MCR between 

20 to 27 October 2020 to please have tests done as a precautionary measure. 

Although the MOH is satisfied that the Club has complied with all SOPs, the 

MOH has advised that the Club remains closed until all 47 staff and caddies 

test results are released. 

Please be advised that the Club is closed until further notice, awaiting the 

balance of the 47 staff and caddies’ results, this is to reduce further risk and 

exposure to members and staff. 

The Club will conduct another deep sanitizing exercise over the 2nd and 3rd 

November 2020. Only essential management and staff will be at the Club, and 

all other staff will work from home until further notice. 

On another note, we are happy to also announce that the good news is that all 

the second batch of 410 staff, caddies, and workers that were tested on 30 

October 2020 tested negative.  

We will continue to update members on further developments as we receive 

more information.  

In the meantime, please stay safe. 

The Management 
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